September 29, 1959

Dear Alan:

I am sorry for the delay in answering your letter, but with all the activities in the County, I have been quite busy and no time to write you.

As per your request, I am anclosing a list of our county committee members, addresses and telephone numbers.

On September 12th we had a Democratic Jamboree at Walter Scholtz's home and we raised \$1000.00. I am quite pleased, at this is the first time the Central Committee has ever had as much money in the Treasury in an off year. Right now, we are working on Dollars for Democrats. On the 21st of August we had a Legislative Dinner for James McBride and Rex Cunningham. The Women's Club had a Luncheon on the 26th of September in Ojai, and it was very successful. We find that the Ojai Area is very much interested in forming a Democratic Club, and we are all working to help them. We have invited Pat Brown to come to the county, but to date we have no idea when it will be. Hope it will be real soon. We think we can make it a fund raising affair.

With kindest personal regards to you and your family, I remain

Sincerely,

Jane